
Winfarthing Parish Council  

Minutes

of the meeting held on Monday 4th April 2022 at 7.00pm

Members Present:-
Chairman Eric Cole, Lynne Rogers, Jim Collins, Lorraine Tinkley,
William Cole, Lucy Kemp

In Attendance 
Martyn Taylor B4rn
Barry Smith

Apologies for Absence
Peter Frost

Approval of the Minutes:-
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th March 2022 were read and approved by 
those present and signed by the Chairman. 

To receive declarations of interest on items on the agenda:- 
William Cole concerning the clerks vacancy

Finance:- 
Bank Statement £6617.43 less payment pending for wig wags of £3527.00
Payments to the clerk of £421.95 and Norfolk Ass. Of local Councils £138.31 were proposed by 
Lucy Kemp seconded by Lynne Rogers and agreed by those present.

Planning Application.
2022/0503 Church Hill Farm Cottage, Church Lane. The Councillors gave no comment as this is a 
listed building.

Litter Pick.
 The clerk will book the litter pick for Sunday May 8th

Wigwags
The clerk received an email from the partnership scheme acknowledging that the bid was successful
and a cheque for £3527.00 was sent to Norfolk County Council.



Jubilee
Mrs Jean Cole has pictures etc concerning the village over the years, these should be sent to the 
Village Hall.
The Hall are organising a race night on Friday 29th April.

Correspondence.
All correspondence has been emailed to all the councillors as they were sent to the clerk.

  
Flooding.
A letter from Chris Robinson, Assistant Flood Risk Officer to Mr Barry Smith again suggests that a 
survey of culverts and pipes in Short Green will be carried out, the owners of properties on Short 
Green are awaiting the out come of the survey before work is carried out, as this is taking such a 
long to get anything done the Councillors suggested a letter should be sent to Lord Dannatt and to 
Richard Bacon and again to the Local Flood Authority to try and move this forward before next 
winter, the clerk and the chairman will format a letter and sent to the councillors first before 
forwarding it on.

Parish Clerk vacancy.
2 people have shown an interest the present clerk will email them with an insight into what 
is required of a clerk
The chairman proposed that the clerks pay should be increased to £12.50 per hour for a 4 
hours a week this was seconded by Lucy Kemp and approved by a majority of councillors.

A.O.B.
The next meeting will be held on 2 Monday of May due to the bank holiday this meeting will 
include the Annual Parish Meeting which will begin at 7.00pm
The clerk has to buy a new battery for the defib.

 

The meeting closed at 9.18pm

…………………………….Chairman

The next meeting will be on Monday 9th May 2022 at 7.00pm

 



                                                    

                                                                   

  


